“Hi, my name is FIRST AND LAST NAME. I’m calling from CITY, STATE. I’m calling to urge Congressman/Congresswoman LAST NAME OF REPRESNETATIVE to co-sponsor H.R. 5408, the SSI Savings Penalty Elimination Act. Currently, low-income people with disabilities are not allowed to have more than $2,000 in savings and still receive Supplemental Security Income. This bill would allow them to save up to $10,000, which might help them save enough money for a safety deposit on an apartment or to pay for college classes or to purchase medical equipment. The asset limit discourages low-income people with disabilities from working and saving money. Also, when two people who receive Supplemental Security Income get married, they are only allowed to have $3,000 in savings between them. This bill would allow them to save up to $20,000, which they could use for a down payment on a house or other large expenses that require savings."
